Town of Dalton, NH Board of Selectmen 756 Dalton Road Dalton, NH 03598 Selectmen@townofdaltonnh.gov

February 10, 2025

Mr. Phil Trowbridge, LRM Manager
NH Department of Environmental Services
29 Hazen Drive
Concord, NH 03302-0095
Philip.r.trowbridge@des.nh.gov
(sent via email)

Re: Wetlands Permit Application (RSA 482-A) NHDES File Number: 2023-03259

Subject Property: Douglas Drive, Dalton, Tax Map #406/1, Lot #406/2 ("Application")

Dear Mr. Trowbridge:

Please accept this letter to ensure notice that the Dalton Select Board has not authorized any actions taken by the Dalton Conservation Commission, Mr. Swan or his legal counsel to appeal the Wetlands Shoreland Impact Permit Application for the Granite State Landfill on behalf of the town of Dalton, NH.

This letter should also serve to notify Mr. Swan and the Dalton Conservation Commission not to pursue any further appeals without first getting approval from the Dalton Select Board.

Sincerely,

The Dalton Select Board

Eric Moore, Chairman

Tom Dubreuil

JoBeth Dudley

Cc: Dalton Conservation Commission